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Pursuant to Public Notice, Mayor Frank Catino convened a workshop meeting of the City Council on Wednesday, June 25, 2014, at 7:00 p.m., in the Council Chamber.  Those present were Mayor Frank Catino, Vice-Mayor Lorraine Gott, Councilman Mark Brimer, Councilwoman Sheryl Denan, Councilman Dominick Montanaro, City Manager Courtney Barker, and City Clerk Leonor Olexa.

(TIME:  7:01) DISCUSS/MAKE RECOMMENDATIONS ON THE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM PRIORITIES
City Manager Barker reported on the preliminary Capital Improvements Plan (CIP) priorities prepared by staff and adjustments to street resurfacing, Skatepark, Lori Laine stormwater project (recommended deleting the project), 8-year replacement cycle for fleet vehicles, and Total of All Funds.  She requested Council’s direction on prioritization of the CIP.  Council discussed street resurfacing, stormwater, parking-lot improvements at the football and soccer fields, charging stations for electrical cars, and ballfield lighting improvements.  Councilwoman Denan suggested financing ballfield lighting; City Manager Barker stated any financing should address existing equipment/buildings before looking into projects that have not been completed.

(Time:  7:15) The following City residents addressed Council:  Ron Jurgutis, Rodney Smith, and Dale Abrahams.

Vice-Mayor Gott corrected misstatements regarding requirements for public notice and documents provided prior to meetings, and Council commented on the CIP and purpose of the workshop.  City Manager Barker stated that Council has provided direction on CIP priorities.

(TIME:  7:30) DISCUSS/MAKE RECOMMENDATIONS ON THE STORMWATER UTILITY PROJECTS AND RATE
City Manager Barker and Public Works Director Allen Potter presented an overview (attached) of the existing stormwater system, including existing infrastructure; condition of equipment; operation and maintenance costs; equipment value (service life/replacement costs); current infrastructure needs (water-quality requirements and community safety regarding roads/infrastructure/flooding); current revenue-to-debt ratio (exceeds demands of stormwater program requirements); State mandates regarding NPDES, BMAP, and TMDLs; current credits (met with help from grant funding); future required credits (will require high-dollar costs); Best Management Practices (BMPs) (found to be less effective than previously projected); stakeholders working with State to re-evaluate scientific data to potentially provide better water-quality techniques (such as Bold and Gold material and treating water before it gets to the trunkline) to improve the Lagoon’s overall health.  City Engineer David King and City volunteer John Fergus commented further on the stormwater infrastructure and scientific data.  Council discussed the Glenwood trunkline; a building to protect the Vac Truck; the City’s leading to get the Legislature involved; and possible Vac-Truck-sharing with other municipalities to provide additional stormwater revenue.

Mayor Catino recessed the meeting at 8:16 p.m. and reconvened the meeting at 8:23 p.m.

City Manager Barker and Public Works Director Potter recommended:  hold off on implementing BMPs until the effectiveness/needs are better understood; increase the Stormwater Utility fee to cover system costs for operation and maintenance and renewal and replacement; and cancel Lori Laine project, since no matching funds are available and the project’s effectiveness is now in question.  Existing needs/costs to continue providing stormwater services were presented, along with the costs/benefits of two suggested annual fee rates ($85/ERU and $104/ERU).  

(Time:  9:07) The following City residents addressed Council:  Joanne Regan, Harry Pawlak, Ron Jurgutis, and Dale Abrahams.

Council discussed improvements made in the City’s stormwater infrastructure; the need for its maintenance and repair; the effects of the two suggested rates on projects, residents, and businesses; water quality in the Lagoon; and the need for a special-edition Beachcaster on stormwater issues facing the City.  Vice-Mayor Gott will prepare the publication for Council’s approval.

Mayor Catino adjourned the meeting at 9:48 p.m.
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